

Brantingham Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting

held in the Village Hall

Monday 24th June 2024

At 7.30 pm

Those Present

Richard Powell – Chairman

Anna Caffery - Treasurer

Hugh Wood

Sarah Greenley

Paul Walker

Linda Soulsby - Clerk

Councillor Richard Meredith

Apologies: Louise Brotherton, Glenda Greendale, Sally Carey, Sarah Clerk, Councillor Terry Gill, and Councillor Coleen Gill.

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding.

Garden tools for working parties. – The tools ordered have been received and are just waiting for the delivery of the leaf blower to arrive to complete the order.

Village Pond: vegetation clearance - ongoing

Litter bin by seat beside golf course. – ongoing Hugh will contact the Golf Club

Main Street - ditch not draining. Ongoing – Richard will speak to Charlie.

Telephone Box Door/Cleaning – The work should start at the beginning of July.

Wooden Posts Burill Lane – Reported to ERYC/Village Walkabout – Ongoing. Linda will contact the Street Scene team to make we are included in the village walkabout programme.

Neighbourhood Watch – Richard has completed the relevant forms and has submitted them to ERYC. They have acknowledged receipt.

War Memorial – This has not been progressed and will be discussed at future meetings.

Village Summer Event – The event is being held on 29th June this has been advertised and some tickets have already been sold. The preparations are taking shape. The gazebos will be put up later in the week. The Triton has kindly offered to supply and cook the food, we just need to gage how many people we need to cater for, this will depend a lot on the weather on the day. We have conformation that the local ice cream man will be attending on the day.

Information Board – Chalk Strem/Sheep wash – Richard Shillaker is going to write the information for the board. Once we have this it will give us a better idea as to the size of board we will need.

Litter and Litter bins Dale Road – A temporary bin has been put in the lay-by. If ERYC think it is being used, they will replace it with a permanent bin.

Stones in Sheep wash – Richard has started removing some of the stone out of the sheep wash and will continue with this from time to time.

Cave Road – Richard Meredith and Hugh had a positive site meeting this afternoon with, Neil Richardson, and Steve Colby. A lot of the verges in the area are maintained by the Council but some cannot be due to either the severity of the slope or the uneven nature of the ground. All sorts of issues were covered and one thing which was apparent was the detrimental impact from works undertaken by utility providers. There are both safety and aesthetic issues, but also one of fairness. Specifically, that this residential street is not mowed due to quirks of geography and topography.

It was suggested that another meeting be held, and that Bill and Steven be invited so that resolutions can be determined.

Defibrillator – will be checked.

Christmas Lights – to be discussed at the next meeting.

Item 3 Finance

Financial Accounts YE 31 March 2024 – The accounts have been finalised.

Audit YE 31 March 2024 - and the Annual Governors Statement signed.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy consideration

Item 5 Planning Permission

Item 6 Correspondence

Items received have been forwarded via email.

Item 7 Account for payment.

Item 8 any other business

Date of next meeting Monday 29th July 2024

Monday 9th September 2024

Monday 21st October 2024

Monday 2nd December

Notes for 2024 meetings:

Update emergency plan.